The Regular Monthly Meeting of Dupont Borough Council was called to order at 7:00pm on Tuesday evening, August 11, 2020 by President of Council Stanley Knick.

Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call:  
Mr. Knick- Present					Mr. Kowalczyk – Present
Mr. Karkut – Present					Mr. Price – Present
Mr. Jones – Present					Mayor Lello – Present 

MOTION TO ADOPT THE MINUTES OF THE JULY 14, 2020 REGULAR MEETING AND PLACE ON FILE.  
[bookmark: _Hlk47509005]Motion:  Mr. Jones
Second: Mr. Karkut
[bookmark: _Hlk48111957]Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.   Motion Carried  5/0.

MOTION TO ACCEPT THE CORRESPONDENCE PRESENTED. 
Motion:  Mr. Karkut
Second: Mr. Jones
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.   Motion Carried  5/0.

MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS PRESENTED.
Motion:  Mr. Price
Second:  Mr. Karkut 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes. Motion Carried  5/0.

MOTION TO APPOINT THE PART TIME POLICE OFFICERS FROM AUGUST 11, 2020 TO THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF COUNCIL WITH NO GUARANTEE OF WORK:  Duane Saunders, Jennifer Polemitis, Thomas Sheehan, Robert Avvisato, Thomas Rushnak, Donald MacRae, Chris Fargione, Chris Smith, Jacob Palonis, and Michael Sniscak.  
Motion: Mr. Price 
Second: Mr. Jones
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried  5/0.  








REPORTS: 

Treasurer’s Report -  Submitted by Albert B. Melone Company, Business Consultants
General Fund - $ $119,023.31
PayrolL Fund - $ 7,912.96
Refuse Fund - $ 92,793.47
Sewer Maintenance Fund - $ 438,276.77
Liquid Fuels Fund - $ 154,563.25
Police Pension Fund - $ 921,762.00
Town Clock - $ 312.19
Special Fund - $ 195,033.69

Tax Collector’s Report – Submitted by Susan Gregory, Tax Collector.
Check deposited into General Fund in the amount of $ 284.80 for the month of July.

Police Report -Chief Doran read the July statistical report as follows:  (1) criminal arrests-1; traffic citations-51; Non Traffic Citations Issued-3; Appearances in Magisterial Court-20; Motor Vehicle Accidents-8; Assist to EMS/Fire-6; Assist to Other Police Dept.-2; Alarms-3; Robberies-1; Thefts-4; Disorderly Conduct-3; Domestic Reports-8; Suspicious Activity-5; DUI Arrest-2; Assault/Harrasment-2; Miscellaneous Calls-34; Building Checks-65; Code Enforcement-9.  Mileage:  Explorer- 46,455;  Taurus- 77,428; F-150 – 19,746.  Magistrate Fines $2,741.66.

Solicitor Report – None.

Engineer Report -  Bob Naegele updated on the following: (1) Pump Station -  Patty provided Bob with a copy of the scope of work for the original grant application by Bryan Construction to do concrete work, stone work and replace roof over the panel boxes.  That estimate is about $3000 .  The remaining grant funds are for manhole covers replacement in certain areas.  We had to reach out to Penn DOT for permits for this work.  (2)  The building remodeling specs are ready to go out for bid.   Patty noted the first ad will be August 14th, the second August 21st and bid opening September 2nd.  The scope was changed into different projects.  There will give the Borough more room as to the work to be done.  (3)  Multimodal Grants -  We will be resubmitting two grant applications one for the Grove Street Work and the other for the Walnut Street Culvert between Gill and Everhart.  Bob provided Patty with cost estimates and options for grove street and as far as walnut street there are no changes.  These can be decided for next meeting.  Grant applications are due September 30th.    (4) Grove Street – Petro submitted a traffic control plan and proposal and our concern was liability, safety and keeping it safe for thru traffic.   The estimate for a company to come in was $3300.   Bob stated he believes they wanted the borough to cover that cost.   Patty noted she had suggested a professional traffic control company come in so that the borough is protected and the estimate was $3300.   The other option is to just have Conte Paving handle the traffic control which was in their original scope of work to the Petro.    Bob suggested the solicitor be involved to make sure the borough is protected.   Make sure the insurance coverage is in place.  (5)  We received the final survey for the Almond Street and the Everhart Holden Street Projects.  We will have something ready for next meeting.  Bob asked if council wants to advertise as one project or break into two projects for the different areas.  The one project on Almond will require Penn DOT permits.   The other is on borough streets.  Patty suggested separation and Bob agreed to separate because of the permits and pricing.  (6)  Still waiting on final comments from DEP for the culvert by the school.  Once we hear back we will be ready to bid that project.  We should have their comments back next week.   Again that is council’s discretion to have bid documents ready to be open next month or hold off til later in the year.  (7)  Ken Rauch, Mill Creek is coming back.   The work has to be done when the channel is dry.  He is trying to avoid pumping.  We do have an extension on the grant til next year.  (8)  Water Company is working on Main Street.  Their contractor is Leeward.  Patty noted they are done up to Bobby O’s and look like they are making connections.  Bob stated they are moving pretty good.  They do have services going in.  Stan stated they are working on Grant Street now by the VFW doing services.  Mark asked if they did both mains, the 10 inch and the 8 inch.   Bob explained they are doing one new main.  He hasn’t checked the plans.  (8)  His staff will be down this week or next doing inspections on the MS4 Program.  (9)  Location of Pump Station -  I know this was discussed internally by council.  We went up and looked at it and there is definitely encroachment across the property line.  It is a weird shaped property.  The pictures show 3 markers.  He looked at it and feels there is 8 feet into the easement.  Stan stated Patty spoke with property owner and he is ok with it.  The only thing is maybe the Borough covering cost of a few panels of fence.
Erik stated we are avoiding a survey of this.  If we don’t disagree with this pin we don’t need a survey.   Bob stated it is a 20’ sewer easement according to the plan.  Erik explained a similar situation he was recently dealing with that is the same thing.    Bob explained the fence, the three phase converter and the shed is in the easement area.  The pump station itself is fine.  If we had to move the pumps that would be costly.   If we move the shed and fence and converter that would be minimal cost.   Mark questioned why council would pay for a privacy fence.   If he doesn’t want to look at it, let him put the fence up.     Bob noted it is on his property but it is in an easement.  The borough has 10 foot easement on his property.  He said to me he may just ask the borough to just pay for a couple panels of fence.  I told him we would meet with him and discuss it once he gets his property situated.  Mark stated he would like to see those official survey pegs, exactly where they are at.   Bob stated if we get into an argument on this, we would do our own survey, because there is no guarantee his survey is correct.  It is based on the information he had.   If they used a bad starting point, they could be off no question.  Mayor asked and Bob stated 8 feet.  It is a triangle shape.   It has been there since the 80’s.  Mark stated he believes the 90’s.  Erik stated if you can compromise rather than spending money for court, etc.    Mark stated it depends what he is asking for.  

Crime Watch Report -  Had the July meeting at the borough.  The Chief came out and talked to the residents.    A few new members came out.  We are trying to keep meetings short just to update what is going on in town.   The next meeting is August 25th at 7 pm in the borough building.  

Council President Report – Stan reported the following mileage:  Packer, 59,131;  Mack 2,779;   F550, 26,805;   2020 Chevy, 131;   Recycler, 27,329; C3500,  70,072.

  

MOTION TO ACCEPT THE REPORTS PRESENTED.
Motion:  Mr. Jones
Second: Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried  5/0.

MOTION APPROVING APPLICATION TO LUZERNE COUNTY UNDER THE COVID- 19 COUNTY RELIEF BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM  REQUEST FOR PAYMENT ON BEHALF OF DUPONT BOROUGH AND APPROVE SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS
Motion:  Mr. Price
Second:  Mr. Jones
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO APPROVE THE MMO FOR 2021 EMPLOYEE PENSION PLAN AMOUNT $2930 AND CHIEF ADMINISTRATION OFFICER COUNCIL PRESIDENT STANLEY KNICK
Motion:  Mr. Price
Second:  Mr. Jones
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried  5/0. 

MOTION TO APPROVE THE MMO FOR 2021 POLICE PENSION PLAN AMOUNT $0 AND CHIEF ADMINISTRATION OFFICER COUNCIL PRESIDENT STANLY KNICK
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczk
Second: Mr. Jones
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.   Motion Carried  5/0.

MOTION TO APPROVE/ADOPT THE DUPONT POLICE DEPARTMENT POLICY FOR MOBILE RECORDERS (BODY WARN CAMERAS) 
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Price 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO APPROVE QUOTE FROM PRO VISION FOR YEARLY CONTRACT AND PURCHASE OF BODY CAMERAS  (add line item to future budgets) $2094.00 one time charge for cameras  and yearly service fee is $2,880.00
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second: Mr. Price
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO ADVERTISE THE BUILDING REMODELING PROJECT AS PER REVISED BID SPECS SUBMITTED BY ARCHITECT HIGHLAND ASSOCIATES  (First ad August 14, Second Ad August 21, Bid Opening September 2
Motion:  Mr. Karkut
Second: Mr. Jones
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.   Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO APPROVE MIHALKA TRUCKING/EXCAVATING FOR PAVE PATCH PROJECT ON COMMERCE ROAD (IN AREA OF FREEPORT)  AS SUBMITTED IN THE AMOUNT OF $6,300.00 UPON APPROVAL OF WORK  BY ENGINEER
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second: Mr. Price 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO APPROVE THE WORK BY CONTE PAVING FOR GROVE STREET CONCRETE PROJECT  AT THE ENTRANCE TO THE PETRO TRUCK STOP PENDING RECEIPT OF INSURANCE CERTIFICATE AND SIGNED AGREEMENT WITH REGARD TO LIABILITY AND TRAFFIC CONTROL PLAN
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Jones
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION APPROVING THE QUAIL HILL SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT PRESENTED  FOR SIGNATURES AS DISCUSSED IN EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Motion:  Mr. Jones
Second: Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, Abstain;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried 4/1 Abstention.

MOTION TO AWARD THE BID FOR DPW GARAGE PARKING LOT SEALING TO BANKS SEALCOATING IN THE AMOUNT OF  $3,200.00  Two Estimates were submitted:
Fortini  $ 4,200.00  and Banks $ 3,200.00
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Price 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION APPROVING ORDERING REFUSE BAGS TO CARRY UNTIL THE END OF THE YEAR
DUE TO LOW INVENTORY
Motion:  Mr. Karkut
Second: Mr. Jones
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried  5/0.




MOTION TO SEND LETTERS TO RESIDENTS ALONG ATWELL/WOOD EASEMENT FOLLOWING UP ON RECENT RESIDENT CONCERNS WITH DITCH LINE EASEMENT
Motion:  Mr. Jones
Second:  Mr. Price
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION TO SEND LETTER TO JOE FERRARO, PUMPING SOLUTIONS ADVISING THAT AS OF 
SEPTEMBER 1, 2020 , THE BOROUGH HAS CONTRACTED WITH A NEW COMPANY TO TAKE OVER MAINTENANCE OF PUMP STATION.    MOTION TO SEND LETTER TO COMPANY SETTING A MEETING TO GO OVER THE MAINTENANCE CONTRACT – APPROVING ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES CORPORATION (NE Electric) AS PER QUOTE SUBMITTED 
Motion:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Second:  Mr. Karkut 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.   Motion Carried 5/0.  

Stan noted Joe Ferraro subcontracts with NE Electric and purchases parts from them.   Also the alarms that go off would go directly to them rather than ringing to myself, Mark or Patty.    Stan stated they will meet with us and discuss how often maintenance etc.  Bob Naegele noted that ESC is a one stop shop.  They have vac trucks and pumps rather than calling in Roto Rooter or other companies, they can do everthing.

MOTION TO BID OUT VEGETATION MAINTENANCE WORK ALONG NAVY WAY ROAD AS PER MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT FROM PENN DOT     
Patty asked council if they want to look at this first to see if they feel the public works employees can take care of it.  It has not been done in four years.  Bob talked more about the areas involved and the plans submitted.   Patty noted she was not part of the walk through in 2016.   Bob stated it is all those basin areas.   Mark asked about herbicides that are supposed to be used or is that under our discretion.  Bob said under your discretion.  You are trying to avoid the storm water facilities getting roots causing issues.    Mark suggested it may be something to look into having a company come in.  Mark added he is looking to the future.  Bob said you want some growth on it but it should not look like a forest.   Mark stated a weed trimmer will cut it down but the roots will still grow.   Stan stated we can put out for bids and decide when the bids come in.   Bob stated there are plans that show the areas for maintenance  and Mark agreed to get bids  early for next year.      
Motion:  Mr. Price
Second:  Mr. Kowalczyk
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.   Motion Carried 5/0.



MOTION TO EXTEND DRAINAGE PIPE BEHIND DRIVEWAY AT 201 GILL TO SOLVE THE UNDERWASHING ISSUES AFTER REVIEW AND RECOMMENDATION OF BOROUGH ENGINEER
Stan stated the pipe is rough and the water is getting behind it washing the road out.  
Patty explained this is at Gill and Walnut where Tylutke did the drain work.  He went so far and used stone around the pipe, but the remaining pipe is only dirt.  Bob stated more water is going through the pipe now that it is fixed so it is not surprising.  You can either extend that pipe or put small rock in there to keep it from washing out.  
Motion:  Mr. Price
Second:  Mr. Karkut 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.   Motion Carried 5/0.

MOTION APPROVING SOLICITOR SEND LETTER TO INSURANCE COMPANY FROM SWIFT TRUCK ACCIDENT WHICH DAMAGED THE FENCE AT THE CREEK CHANNEL SEEKING REIMBURSEMENT FOR TEMPORARY FENCE AND PERMANENT FENCE 
Motion:  Mr. Karkut
Second:  Mr. Jones
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, yes;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes ;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.  Motion Carried  5/0.  

Matters from Residents:

Cathy Swantkowski, 145 Center Street – Burning Complaint. Cathy addressed council about recreational burning.   She does not know of other neighborhood, but she cannot step out of her house after dark.   Cathy spoke about neighbors burning between midnight and 2 am.    Still cannot open your windows.   Can’t sit on the porch.    Spends the entire night closed in the house in the summer time.  All smoke is bad.  All smoke hurts.   She has asthma, her brother has COPD.   When the burning starts they run in the house and close the windows.  Burning is not good and she asked council to look into the ordinance for burning and the nuisance ordinance as well as consider a burn ban.   The nuisance ordinance says if you do something on your property that makes it unbearable to neighbors you have to stop.  She provided complaint forms to the code enforcement today.  She has called 911 several times.  She did have an officer respond on Saturday and he told them to put it out and explained to them how to burn safely.  You cannot burn safely.   All smoke is dangerous.   It is bad to breathe.  Otherwise we can smoke in here.  She believes the ordinance should be changed or possibly require a permit being required and checking to see if proper burning methods are being done.  She feels like a pest calling 911.  That is for emergencies.    She has pictures of the fires.   From 7:30 at night she is locked into her house.  Mr. Knick addressed Chief Doran and he asked and spoke about fire pits.   Cathy stated one has bricks.  The other she is not sure.   She explained where they are located in reference to her property.  Cathy stated she sees children running around these fires.    Erik will review the ordinances and report back to council on his recommendations.  Chief Doran stated he did receive the complaints and put them on the code enforcement officers desk today.  Cathy stated her first call was to Patty in June.  She advised me to call 911.   She feels that is abuse of the system.  Chief explained that the officers are out patrolling and not in the station.   To get assistance the best option is call 911.    Cathy stated there is an abandoned house that has been vacant for 40 years.   The wood there is like toothpicks.    Erik stated what is being explained is not within the ordinance.  This is not a boy scout camp or jamboree,  this is not allowed here.  If it were for smores or a hotdog that is fine.   Erik stated they can be fined.  We will straighten this out.

Lou Posly, 243 Lidy Road -  Two issues, one being opening the gates at the end of Lidy Road and the second being occupants of the proposed senior housing project.  Lou referred to other streets in the Borough including Center Street along the creek where the guardrails are to protect you from going into the creek,  beyond that there is no guardrail.  You go down Center and come to the bridge, Mill creek and there are  cars parking on the bridge making it a one way.   They are not supposed to be on the bridge.   Then  the area of Walnut Street  by the school you make a sharp sharp right angle turn and in a short distance a sharp left turn.  Those two are just an indication of what is involved in the Dupont streets.  Coming back to Lidy Road and where the gates are you come down and around and there is guardrail that takes you up to the gates.  Past that there are no problems you go past the hotel to Navy Way.  I ask you Mr. Karkut you were up at the airport with me.   Did you look at this road.   Mr. Karkut stated numerous times.   Lidy Road is narrow around the turn by the gates.  There is only room for one vehicle.    Stan stated you are telling us we have problems in town and you want us to make more problems.   Lou stated he was up there today and looked at it very very carefully.    Look at walnut, they are worse.   Stan stated we go through this every month.  Mr. Posly stated now wait a minute you cut me off everytime.   When my wife went up and got the signatures on the petition your nephew came out and said it will never happen, my uncle won’t let it happen.  Stan stated he cannot believe that.    Stan stated the road is not wide enough.  You have three other ways to get off Lidy Road, and you want a fourth way.    Mr. Posly stated you guys don’t care about 30 signatures I do.   Mr. Posly stated down Lidy Road to Main is not a safe way.  Mr. Knick said you have Hill and Gill and Grove.  Mr. Posly said going out Navy way is an easy way to go.   That has been there before you were born, you understand.   Mr. Knick said that is before Navy Way was put in.   Lou continued and Mr. Knick asked for a motion.  Mr. Posly stated he is not finished and Mr. Knick is cutting him off every time.    Mr. Knick stated you have been coming for months, and council does not feel it is the right thing to do.  Mr. Posly asked what about the other streets I mentioned and I haven’t gone through the whole town.  Mr. Knick asked do you want me to close those streets off.    Mr. Kowalczyk stated the difference is we own those streets.  They made those streets narrow.   Mr. Posly stated Penn DOT owns that strip and he talked to Mike Carroll and Mike Carroll said no problem.  Mr. Knick will call Mike Carroll.   Mark continued that if we take that road over as a public street we will be made to bring it up to code.  They will make us widen it and we will have to put a lot of money into it.   That is what happens.   Mr. Posly asked why don’t you have to do that on Walnut Street.  Mark explained we own that street and it is grandfathered in.  Mark used another example in front of the borough building, that the driveway in front of the borough is not a legal driveway but we are grandfathered in before 1948 or whatever.  That is not a legal driveway.   Mark explained if we were to build this building brand new today, Penn DOT would make us get a driveway permit to access the state highway and this building.  You have to go by regulations.    Patty stated it was Gedrich Street, but it was taken over by PennDOT as part of the project for Navy Way.    The topic continued for a short time and Mr. Knick asked to move on.  Then Lou talked about the  Senior housing project.  Lou asked Mr. Knick how many times he stated he does not want that property to be like the property in Wilkes-Barre.   Lou continued with  being told Dupont residents have priority and that he knows that it will be anyone in Luzerne County.  Erik stated we have no control over that project.  It is about to be torn down.  They own it.  It is their project we have no say on it.   We have signed all the contracts, this board is done with it.  Mr. Posly asked Erik not to speak.  Erik has a right to speak.   Mr. Knick called  Mr. Posly out of order due to the topics being brought up month after month and the comments being brought up and conversation ended.  Out of order.  Conversation over.  Out of order.   

Jennifer Bauman, 12 Wood Street – Addressed council that she is the owner of 12 Wood Street which is in conflict with the Atwell Drive.  She wanted to come in and not only does she have video of the back of the property where we had the bamboo shoots in the easement, but she has some of the trees that are hanging into her yard area with the hope that with proper maintenance of the area she wants the dead trees to come down and the trees that are hanging over to come down or be trimmed.   Mr. Knick stated that is why we made a motion to send the property owners letters that anything within the easement we can go in and maintain and cut anything hanging.      She stated she knows the borough workers were down there and were chased away.  Her property is 12 Wood Street and she is offering permission for the borough workers to come through her property to do work in the easement.  She hopes to have a privacy fence there.  Her nephew is on the other side and would walk up to her property and her daughter through that area so she will have a gate there as well.   Without proper maintenance she is worried something will come down and she will lose everything.  Mr. Knick stated no one will complain and the workers will not have to take abuse and it will be done.  Jennifer stated if there is any communication needed from her feel free and it is her hope the borough is back there so she does not have to do it.  Mr. Knick thanked her.   She stated proper maintenance will help everyone in the area.   She has county coyotes, grey fox, turkey, definitely deer.  These animals come in through this brush because they are safe and covered but they scare my dogs, my sister has gods.  Her kids are out collecting lightning bugs and she has seen them hit on her road.  

Alberta Warunek, 201 Penn Avenue -  Noting she mentioned to the Chief asking if there  are any guidelines or rules and regulations for people who play the machines like those at the gas station.    Brought up a concern of a local business with gaming machines questioning children allowed to accompany adults while operating the machines.  Mr. Kowalczyk noted that you have to be 18 years old to play the machines.  As far as a child being there with the adult, that would have to be looked into.    Chief noted  at this gas station the machines are in a separate room.  







Matters from Mayor and Council:

Mayor Lello -  (1) Commend the Chief of Police, Police Department Officers and the Drug Task Force for the recent drug bust  in town.  (2)  Thanked Council for supporting the Police Cameras and adopting the policy. (3) August 27th is the next food drive to be held at the Borough Building at Noon.  Volunteers are needed.  

Mr. Posly addressed the Mayor on the Hometown Hero Banners.  Mayor Lello stated it is a lions Club project and  invited Mr. Posly to attend the next meeting September 14 of the Lions Club where the Club will be discussing the banners.   Mr. Posly stated it is right to put them back up because they are paid for.   Mayor is a member of the Lions Club 40 years and is helping them out.  They try the best they can to help the town with the membership they have.  Mr. Posly stated he knows the Mayor a long time and knows what goes on in the Lions Club because he was there.  He knows for a fact that the Mayor knows what goes on in the Lions Club.  Mayor stated he is 73 and he does not climb anymore.  Most of the guys don’t climb anymore.   They need younger members to join and help out.  This conversation ended with an invite to Mr. Posly to come to the meeting and talk about it.   If you want to volunteer you are welcome to.

Mr. Jones – Nothing.

Mr. Kowalczyk – Congratulated the Dupont Youth Baseball Organization amidst this crazy year with the pandemic they operated a very safe softball tournament.  Numbers were cut back dramatically but they still donated to a lot of organizations in town and provided checks.   It wasn’t the most successful year but it is something they don’t want to fail and they want to continue in future years and they did a great job with all the safety they put in place and he congratulated everybody involved with that.  

Mr. Karkut – Nothing.

Mr. Price – Advised residents that the County has switched from Swift 911 to Code Red.  Information is available on the Dupont Neighborhood Crime Watch Page as well as the Luzerne County Website.   Residents will need to register with Code Red to be kept informed of emergency situations, weather alerts and county happenings.  Mayor Lello stated he got the alert but did not see anything in the paper.  Not many people know about it.  

Mr. Knick – Nothing.

With no further business, the meeting was unanimously adjourned.   

Respectfully submitted,				Adopted and Approved,

Patricia McDonald					Stanley Knick Jr.
Secretary						Council President
















